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The rneeting was call-ed to order by Dr. Naval Modani, Chair, dt 4io6 p.m.
The rol-1 was passed. The minutes of April 2I, 1-994 Steering Committee
meeting v/ere unanimously approved. Members present were Drs. Armstrong,
Cunningham, Hosni, Koons, Runqelinq, Wink, and Wood. Provost Gary
Whitehouse and Dr. Frank Juge were al-so in attendance.

OI,D BUSINESS: None
NEI| BUSTNESS:
Dr. Modani asked Dr. Juge to provide an overview of the model to address
faculty salary compression. The minutes from the Sal-ary Compression/
Inversj-on Committee and a tentative schedule were shared with the Steering
Commi-ttee. Dr. Juge outlined the requirements of the model contained in
the BOR/UFF agreement: (1) Each coJ-lege or equi-val-ent unit is to receive
approxi-mately l-. 1 percent of the base salary rate . (2) Each college Dean is
to develop a model in consultation with the departments. (3) Each college
model- must be based on (a) comparison of faculty salarj-es with a national
norm by rank and discipline, (b) evaluatj-on of performance over past ten
years, and (c) years of service in the SUS. (4) Cornpression awards are
gri-evable for unlawful discrirnination and for arbitrary and capricious
application of the rnodel-. (5) Awards are effective November I, L994 with
no provision for retroactivity. Additional guidelines from BOR are
expected shortly.

Dr. Juge indicated that he would like UCF to develop a broad framework of a
single model in consultation with the Steering Committee and others.
fndividual colleges will follow this model- and have the flexibil-ity to use
different national norms, if appropriate, and to use different weights for
the parameters of the model. Faculty performance woul-d be based on
existing annual faculty evaluations. Two model-s are being reviewed. Both
models consi-der the requj-red variables. One of the models is based on
regression analysis and the other proposed by Dr. McHone of the College of
Business Adrninistration is based on less complex yet intuitive analysis.
Both models have their strengths and weaknesses.

In the regression model, the ratj-os of faculty salaries to the national
norms for the same discipline and rank are fit against years in rank and
additional years in the SUS to determi-ne the residuals, and therefore, the
degree of compression for individual- faculty. Quality of facul-ty
performance is used to calculate the compression salary adjustment. In the
McHone model, the percent deviation (positive or negative) of a faculty
salary from the national median for the same discipline and rank is
calculated. This is adjusted up or down by the average faculty performance
(over or under the department average) weighted by the years of servi-ce. A
negative value for the adjusted compression index indicates salary
compression after perforrnance and years of service have been considered.
The size of the adjusted compression index indicates the degree of
compression and is used to cal-culate the compression salary adjustrnent.
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Dr. Juge indicated that both models generated considerable discussion at
the Salary Cornpression/Inversion Committee neeting. There was considerable
interest and support for the McHone model. He was asked to show the
details of how salary increases would be distributed and how years in rank
might be considered in the model. Dr. McHone has met with Provost
Whitehouse to discuss some of the refinements to the model and other
issues. Dr. Juge also indicated that regardless of the model- adopted by
UCF, trial runs would be made to ensure that the model- works properly.

Several questions were raised in regard to specific situations. Dr. Modani
asked if the 1.1 percent of base rate distribution would be done at the
department 1eve1. Dr. Juge responded that this is yet to be determined
noting that wide variations in sal-ary compression, faculty performance
based on annual evaluations, and sirnilar factors need to be considered. He
felt that college Deans may be given this flexibility. The main goal is to
have a fair and equitable systern for aII departments and al-l faculty.
There was considerable discussion on annual evaluations and standards
across departments. A1l agreed that there is no choice but to use existing
annual evaluations to measure faculty performance.

Dr. Wood asked if the level of teaching (graduate versus undergraduate) can
be considered in the model as only graduate teaching is done in some
departments. The response was that the national sal-ary norms by discipline
and rank would reflect this. Dr. Rungeling asked if the administration has
been in touch with other institutions in the SUS. Dr. Juge mentioned a
model being used at USF for past few years. There was considerable
discussj-on on the various national norms. The OSU salary study, AACSB
salary survey for business, AAUP data, and others were mentioned. AII
agreed that the choice of national norms should be made with considerable
arnount of caution.

A question was raised concerning faculty with one or two years of service
at UCF. First, they came to UCF with a negotiated salary, presumabJ-y the
best deal- they could get. Second, there is not enough evaluative data for
these faculty, and therefore, quality would wash out. A suggestion was
made to l-init compression raises to facul-ty with at least three years of
UCF service. A question was raised whether faculty who are at or slightly
above the national norm would be eligible for compression raises. Sorne
mernbers felt that if a faculty salary is at or above norm, by definition it
is not compressed. Other members, however, felt that the national- norms
are for an averaqe faculty. ff a UCF faculty has sustained outstanding
performance over a long period but their salary is at the nati-onal average,
they are compressed and should be eligible for compression adjustrnent. Dr.
Wink pointed out that in some departments, most faculty may be above the
national norm, yet have a compression problem. Dr. Juge felt that a
specific model would be available soon and the Steering Committee scheduled
a meeting on June 2, to discuss this further.

Dr. Rungeling asked about the TIP awards for t994-95. Provost Whitehouse
said that UCF has 98 awards next year compared to 95 awards for L993-94.
Dr. Juqe said that guidelines from BOR on 1994-95 awards should come to UCF
soon. He outlined the followinq elements of the program: (1) instructors
are e1igible, (2) graduate teaching is included in SCH computations, (3)
four out of six semesters are to be used for rneasuring productivity, and



(4) no more than l-O percent of the awards rnay go to faculty teaching
exclusively at the graduate leve1. The last element was not expected to
pose a problem at UCF as very few facuJ-ty teach exclusively at the graduate
l-eveI. Further, these awards are retroactive to the start of the 1-991-95
academic year.

The time l-ine for TIP awards has to be speeded up as the BOR has asked for
a final report by January It 1995. Concern was expressed that the
selection committees for some of the colleges may not get enough time to
review the portfolios. A suggestion was made to identify the eligible
faculty as soon as possible and for the criteria committees to rneet ear1y.
If faculty are notified ear1y, they may assemble their portfoJ-ios by about
October 1-. Suggestion was made to linit the sj-ze of the portfolio. There
was a consensus to define eligible faculty as being rrat or aboverr the SCH
median. Dr. Modani asked if a faculty rnember may be given the option to
substitute summer SCH for a regular semester. Dr. Wink stated that in some
cases there are prograrnmatic needs to do more teaching in summer than in a
regular semester. Dr. Juge would check into this. Another suggestion was
to use two separate medians one for lower l-evel- UG courses and the other
for upper leveL UG course. This may unnecessarily cornplicate the process
without any tangible benefits.

Provost Whitehouse said that he is considering a proposal to start Spring
1-995 classes at an earlier hour. Dr. Cunningham cornmented that not enough
faculty and chairs are aware of this proposal. Provost Whitehouse
responded that the Deans were asked to comrnent on it but no responses were
sent. The Steering Committee urged the Provost to postpone a decision on
this to permit more discussion and debate. Scheduling of final exams,
cheating, and rnultiple section exams were raj-sed as topics for future
discussion.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m.


